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Friday 18th October 2024 

What a wonderful week we have had with our Learning Conferences and having all the parents coming 

in to school to see all the fantastic learning that the children have been doing. Thank you to all the staff 

for the time that they have given to celebrate this learning. We are really looking forward to our Harvest 

Service next Wednesday and hope that the weather is kind to us so that we can all gather outside. Thank 

you for all your kind donations and there is still time to donate. 

 

Celebration Collective Worship     

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
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Attendance and Punctuality 

 

 

 

 

House Points 

 

  

 

  



   

 

 

 Year 6 Residential 

 

Here are the results from the Year 6 survey. After half-term (within the first few weeks), we 

will have a meeting during which we will find out more about the residential. Thank you, Miss 

Russell who very kindly has agreed to be party leader. Can I also say, she has a vast 

knowledge and experience of Boreatton Park - PGL Schools & Groups as part of her 

leadership role within the scouts. 

 

 

 

 

https://schoolsandgroups.pgl.co.uk/centres/boreatton-park/


 PD Days  

 

Just in case you haven’t remembered (some parents told me that they didn’t know!), next 

Thursday and Friday are PD Days. This half term will finish on Wednesday 23rd October. 

 

Goodbye and Good Luck 

 

On Wednesday we will be saying Goodbye and Good Luck to Miss Keane. She has decided 

to pursue a new career. I will say more about this in the next newsletter after half term. 

 

Pupils we are very proud of 

 

Millie in year 3 won 3rd place at her gymnastics competition last weekend and placed 3rd 

overall in her age group. Well done Millie!  



Well done, Hattie! 

 

 

 

 

This week, 501 were treated to a special presentation about hearing impairment. Harriet and 

the Teacher of The Deaf, Hazel, showed the children how the ear works and what happens 

when ears need help because they are not working properly. Thank you, Hattie, 501 learnt 

lots!  

                     

 

                   

                         

                                                                

 



   

As we are approaching that cosy time of year with beautiful leaves everywhere, have a 

wonderful weekend and a lovely half term break doing whatever it is you have planned.  

Mrs Welsh 😊  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 

This week, Year 6 have been lucky enough to have had an online workshop with Emma Wood from 

National Archives. We talked about propaganda and its purpose in WW2. We looked at different sources 

including photographs, posters and film. We then had to decide which piece was best at encouraging 

people to join the war effort.  Children asked some fantastic questions and gave great answers. All children 

really enjoyed the session and are looking forward to following this up.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 6 Art request! 

In our last week of the half term, we will be exploring food packaging in our art lessons. We will be using 

our knowledge of World War Two to redesign some food packaging. We would be very grateful if your 

child could bring to school an empty, cardboard box that will be taken apart and repurposed (no bigger 

than the size of a pet food boxes ideally). Please can they have this in school on Monday. 

Many thanks for your support.   

Year 6 teachers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Harvest Festival 2024 

Leaves Of Generosity 

 

It’s that beautiful time of year again called HARVEST! At St Peter’s we enjoy celebrating 

Harvest Festival and on Wednesday 23rd October at 2:15pm we will be gathering as a 

whole school on the playground to have our service (whatever the weather). For that day, 

please send your children with a warm coat, a warm hat and a scarf. I will be wearing my 

bobble hat for the occasion! If you are able, we would love to have you join us for this 

celebration. So, pull up a hay bale, sit and enjoy a harvest celebration of singing, prayers 

and your children presenting gifts of food. 

We would like you from Monday 14th October – Monday 21st October to give your 

children grocery items to bring into class to present as gifts for our Harvest Festival 

Celebration. The last day for bringing in items will be Friday 21st October. We are excited 

to continue our partnership with All Nations Telford Community Grocery. The All-Nations 

Community Grocery is now open for the people of Telford helping to keep families fed 

and give members access to support too. The items needed are: Tinned meats, tinned 

meals, tinned fruits, custard, tinned veg, pot noodles, treats, boxed cereals, pasta, carton 

juices or anything nonperishable. Any items that would be a great to feed a single person, 

a family, young or old. All gifts will be collected from each year group and donated to the 

Community Grocery where your gifts will bring much needed help to those who need it. 

This is an opportunity to sow into your local community of Telford and bring a meal to 

those in need. We are looking forward to partnering with you all during this Harvest 

season. We are working together to help those in need and change lives. Your gifts make 

such a difference. Miss Crossland (Year 1 teacher) Let’s see which class brings in the most 

food! 

See you at our Harvest Celebration “Leaves of Generosity” 

   

 

 

 

 

  



Spare clothing donations 

 

If you have any spare clothing items that you are able to donate to year 1 and 

EYFS for our spares boxes, we would be most grateful.  

If you have anything that you would like to donate, please send it into school in 

a carrier bag and we will share the items out. 

 

We would appreciate donations, for both girls and boys, of: 

• Underwear 

• Socks 

• Tights 

• Trousers 

• Leggings 

Many thanks for your kindness. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Little Gannets After School Cookery Club 

There are still places left on our Little Gannets Cookery Club, if your child would like to join please give the 

school office a call. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Date Event 

Tuesday 22nd October Pre-loved Uniform and cake sale 3:15pm – Friends Event 

Wednesday 23rd October Rainbow Raffle non-uniform day – Friends event 

Thursday 24th October PD Day 

Friday 25th October PD Day 

Friday 25th October Christmas Holiday Club – Booking open 6pm 

Monday 28th October Half Term 

Tuesday 5th November Quiz Night – Friends event 

Friday 8th November Y4 Ancient Greece Workshop  

Wednesday 13th November Individual Pupil Photographs 

Friday 15th November Open day for Reception 2025 intake 9.30am & 1.30pm 

Monday 18th November Y6 Windrush Workshop 

Wednesday 20th November Y2 National Archives Online Workshop Fire of London 
workshop 

Saturday 7th December Breakfast with Santa – Friends event 

Tuesday 10th December Y3 Stone Age Workshop 

Wednesday 11th December Reception to Year 6 Christmas celebration events – Y3 & 
Y5 Carol service 9.15 – 10.15, Y1 & Y2 Nativity 10.30 – 
11.30, Reception Nativity 1.15 – 2.00, Y4 & Y6 Carol 
service 2.15 – 3.15 – more details to follow 

Friday 13th December Christmas Holiday Club – Booking closes 6pm 

Wednesday 18th December Christmas lunch for pupils – details to follow 

Wednesday 18th December Christmas Discos – Friends event 

Monday 23rd December Christmas Holidays 

Monday 6th January Spring Term Starts 


